
DDS- Planning & Zoning: Plan
Review Application

Submission date: 2 August 2022, 2:28PM

Receipt number: 906

Related form version: 2

Application Type

Check all that apply: Special Permit

Property Information

Property Address: 100 Pearl Street No coordinates found

Zoning District: DT-3

Parcel ID: 246-346-034

Property Owner: SGS Pearl LLC

Address of Property Owner: 2362 Nostrand Ave, Suite 7

Email: david@shelbourneco.com

Applicant

Name of Applicant: Hartford Healthcare

File Date: 08/02/2022

Address: 1 State St No coordinates found

Phone: 860-696-6179

Email: Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org
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Primary Point of Contact

Name: Dave Casale

Phone: 860-696-6179

Email Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org

Project Narrative

Please describe your application action(s) and provide

as much detail as possible. Attach additional pages if

necessary:

Hartford Healthcare is proposing the installation of
two dynamic displays, applied to the inside of the
southern facing (Pearl St) and western facing
(Trumbull St) facades of the newly constructed glass
cube located at 100 Pearl St. The displays consist of a
transparent LED film that would be applied to the
inside of each window pane as shown in the attached
plan. Attached is a site plan and an elevation plan, as
well as specifications from the manufacturer, LG. Also
included are examples of potential content, focused
on community events and access.

Zoning Map Change Application

Proposed Zone:

Describe the existing use of land and buildings in the

zone change area:

Reason for this request:

Zoning Appeal Application

Are you an aggrieved party?

Permit or Violation Number:
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State your reason for appealing the decision of the

administrator or enforcement officer:

Variance Application

Please state the paticular hardship* or unnecessary

difficulty that prompts this application and the site the

section of the zoning regulations that you are seeking

relief from:

Subdivision Application

Number of lots to be created:

Area of each lot in square feet:

Street frontage of each of the new lots in feet:

Lot Combination Application

Addresses of lots to be combined

Map/Block/Lot for each property to be combined:

Liquor Permit Application

Please upload a copy of your State of CT Liquor Permit

below.

Sign Permit Application

1. Is this sign proposed outside of the building line?

Maximum extention from building line:
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2. Is this sign proposed outside of the street line?

Maximum extension from the Street line

3. Is the sign luminated?

4. Engineer Name (if any):

Phone:

Address:

5. Minimum distance from lowest point to the sidewalk:

6. Maximum height of sign from lowest point of

established grade:

7. Distance from the nearest outdoor sign:

8. Square feet of surface for one face of the sign:

9. Wording of the sign (include all words):

Description of work (upload additional files if necessary)

Upload any supporting materials below. 100 Pearl Dynamic Displays PZ 8-1-22.pptx

Signatures

Signature of Applicant

Link to signature

Printed Name of Applicant: Dave Casale

Date: 08/02/2022

If you are not the property owner, you must attach a
Letter of Authorization - included with the approved
Historic Commission application.

Letter of Authorization from Property Owner

Date: 08/02/2022
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Technology – LG Transparent LED Film
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August 3, 2022Confidential and Proprietary Information 8



Technology – LG Transparent LED Film 
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Technology – LG Transparent LED Film 
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Evelyne St-Louis

From: Evelyne St-Louis
Sent: Monday, September 19, 2022 4:57 PM
To: 'Casale, Dave'
Cc: Hartford Planning Division
Subject: RE: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application

Hello Dave, 
 
I’m reaching out to let you know that the public hearing date for this application will need to be postponed to the 
following Commission meeting, Tuesday October 11. My sincere apologies for the change of plans.  
  
As we were re-reviewing the application, we realized that it should have been processed – and therefore also advertised 
– as a request for two special permits: a special permit for dynamic display per Section 8.12.3, as well as a special permit 
for deviations from the sign regulations for DT districts per Section 8.1.3.(E). This is because the overall signage on the 
parcel will exceed what is permitted by-right, and because the proposed sign type doesn’t fit neatly within the sign 
classification. As such, we want to make sure the application is properly advertised so as to avoid any issues down the 
road.  
 
Given that this is our error, we’d be happy resend the corrected notices to abutting property owners. I can also update 
the posted signs, assuming they are accessible from the sidewalk. You would still be responsible for getting the form re-
notarized with the corrected dates.  
 
Also, there will be an additional fee for the additional special permit ($350). I can send over fee payment information in 
the next day or two.  
 
Again, I apologize for this oversight. I’ll give you a call in a few minutes to make sure you’ve received my message and to 
answer any questions.  
 
Thank you,  
 
Evelyne St-Louis  
Senior Planner 
Planning & Zoning Division, Department of Development Services, City of Hartford 
She/Her/Hers 
Phone: 860-757-9083 
Email: evelyne.st-louis@hartford.gov 
 
 

From: Casale, Dave <Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org>  
Sent: Friday, September 16, 2022 11:15 AM 
To: Evelyne St-Louis <Evelyne.St-Louis@hartford.gov> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application 
 
Good Morning Evelyne, 
 
Thank you for attaching the historic commission documentation to this application.  Sorry about that. 
 
I will provide the information requested in 2, 3a, 3b and 4 prior to 9/21.   
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Thanks 
Dave 
 

From: Evelyne St-Louis [mailto:Evelyne.St-Louis@hartford.gov]  
Sent: Wednesday, September 14, 2022 10:03 AM 
To: Casale, Dave <Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application 
 
This is an email from an external source. USE CAUTION opening attachments or links from unknown 
senders. 
Good morning Dave, 
 
In addition to the public noticing requirements, Staff have a few comments and questions regarding your special permit 
application. We’d appreciate if you could provide a response by next Wednesday 9/21, or sooner if possible. Feel free to 
reach out with any clarifying questions.  
 

1. A letter of authorization, a sign spec sheet, and stand-alone drawings (elevations + site plan) were submitted 
when you submitted your HPC application, but not re-submitted when you applied online for the special permit. 
Just wanted to note that I’m going to copy these files to your Special Permit application. I’ve attached them here 
for reference. Let me know if you have any concerns.   
 

2. Please revise the elevation drawings to notate the distance shown in yellow on screenshot below. 
 

3. Dynamic display signs are regulated by Section 8.12 of the Zoning Regulations (available online here), including 
specifically the display requirements of Section 8.12.3.E.  

a. Please confirm in writing that the proposed display meets the requirements of Section 8.12.3.E 
subsections (1) through (6). Please also add these as notes somewhere on the plan set or specs sheet.  

b. Please provide a written certification from the sign manufacturer to satisfy Section 8.12.3.E.(7). It seems 
that while the signs’ proposed daytime brightness (2,100 nits) is within the permitted 5,000 nits, the 
proposed nighttime brightness (900 nits) exceeds what is permitted by the Regulations (250 nits).  

c. For your reference, the property does not border an N district so subsection (8) does not apply in your 
case. 
 

4. Is it correct that the proposed LED technology provides 73% transparency when on, and full transparency when 
off? Do you already have set times during which you plan to turn the signs on/off? Note that Staff and/or the 
Planning & Zoning Commission will likely recommend limiting the hours during the which the sign may be on.  
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Thank you, 
Evelyne 
 
Evelyne St-Louis  
Senior Planner 
Planning & Zoning Division, Department of Development Services, City of Hartford 
She/Her/Hers 
Phone: 860-757-9083 
Email: evelyne.st-louis@hartford.gov 
 
 

From: Evelyne St-Louis  
Sent: Tuesday, September 13, 2022 10:46 AM 
To: Casale, Dave <Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application 
 
Hi Dave,  
 
The sign deposit check should be made out to the City of Hartford.  
 
Thanks, 
 
Evelyne St-Louis 
860-757-9083 
evelyne.st-louis@hartford.gov 
 

From: Casale, Dave <Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org>  
Sent: Tuesday, September 13, 2022 8:57 AM 
To: Evelyne St-Louis <Evelyne.St-Louis@hartford.gov> 
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Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application 
 
Hi Evelyne, 
 
One more question, who can I make the $100 check out to? 
 
Thanks 
Dave 
 

From: Evelyne St-Louis [mailto:Evelyne.St-Louis@hartford.gov]  
Sent: Thursday, September 8, 2022 3:19 PM 
To: Casale, Dave <Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application 
 
This is an email from an external source. USE CAUTION opening attachments or links from unknown 
senders. 
Hello Dave, 
 
Yes that is correct. You can enter the building through these glass doors at the corner of Market St & Temple St (see 
screenshot below). The security guard will ask you to sign in and will direct you to our offices. 
 

 
 
Thanks, 
 
Evelyne St-Louis  
Senior Planner 
Planning & Zoning Division, Department of Development Services, City of Hartford 
She/Her/Hers 
Phone: 860-757-9083 
Email: evelyne.st-louis@hartford.gov 
 
 

From: Casale, Dave <Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org>  
Sent: Thursday, September 8, 2022 1:56 PM 
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To: Evelyne St-Louis <Evelyne.St-Louis@hartford.gov> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application 
 
Hi Evelyne, 
 
Thank you for the info below.  Is the address to pick up the signs 260 Constitution Plaza? 
 
Dave 
 

From: Evelyne St-Louis [mailto:Evelyne.St-Louis@hartford.gov]  
Sent: Friday, September 2, 2022 5:06 PM 
To: Casale, Dave <Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application 
 
This is an email from an external source. USE CAUTION opening attachments or links from unknown 
senders. 
Hello Dave, 
 
Thank you for submitting a Special Permit application for 100 Pearl Street.  
 
First, I wanted to confirm we received your fee payment, thanks.  
 
Second, please see attached and below for instructions on how to satisfy the public noticing requirements:  

 Mail out notices to abutting property owners by Friday 9/16. Attached you will find the names/addresses of 
abutting property owners within 150 ft, the letter to mail out, and a blank version of the Certificate of Mailing 
form. Please send us a copy of the completed & stamped Certificate of Mailing by 9/16 as proof that the notices 
were sent out on time (electronic copy via email is acceptable).  

 Pick up x2 signs and post on the property by Monday 9/19. Please schedule an appointment before 9/19 to 
pick up the signs: https://developmentservices.setmore.com/. Please bring a check for $100 for the sign deposit. 
An affidavit form will be given to you when you come in. You must send us a copy of the notarized form by 9/27 
to confirm the signs were posted (electronic copy is acceptable). 

 Note that the original hard copies of the Certificate of Mailing and affidavit should be dropped off when you 
return the signs, after the hearing. 

 
Finally, I will aim to follow up sometime next week with any clarifying questions that we have about your application.   
 
Thank you,  
 
Evelyne St-Louis  
Senior Planner 
Planning & Zoning Division, Department of Development Services, City of Hartford 
She/Her/Hers 
Phone: 860-757-9083 
Email: evelyne.st-louis@hartford.gov 
 
 

From: Casale, Dave <Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org>  
Sent: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 11:15 AM 
To: Berschet, Paige <Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov> 
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Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov>; Evelyne St-Louis <Evelyne.St-Louis@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender and know the content is safe. Please contact the helpdesk at 860-757-9411 if you have any questions. 
Thank you! 
 

From: Berschet, Paige [mailto:Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov]  
Sent: Wednesday, August 10, 2022 10:37 AM 
To: Casale, Dave <Dave.Casale@hhchealth.org> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov>; Evelyne St-Louis <Evelyne.St-Louis@hartford.gov> 
Subject: 100 Pearl St - Special Permit Application 
 
This is an email from an external source. USE CAUTION opening attachments or links from unknown 
senders. 
Hello Dave, 
 
Thank you for submitting your Special Permit Application for 100 Pearl St. The application review has been assigned to Evelyne 
St-Louis (cc’d) who will be in touch with any questions as she completes the staff report and the applicant public noticing 
requirements that must be completed prior to the public hearing. The public hearing is scheduled for the September 27, 2022 
Planning & Zoning Commission Meeting and the meeting login information and documents will be posted here: 
https://www.meetinginfo.org/meetings/1739   

 
The application fee is $350 and can be paid in person with credit card or a check made out to the City of Hartford by scheduling 
an appointment online (https://developmentservices.setmore.com/ ), by mailing us a check with this email attached to the check 
and the address referenced to 260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor, Hartford, CT 06103 ATTN: Planning Division, or by paying 
online (https://hartfordct-energov.tylerhost.net/Apps/SelfService#/payinvoice ) and searching for the invoice number: INV-
00062687. The application fee must be paid before the public hearing date.  
 
Let us know if you have any questions.   
 
Best, 
 
Paige Berschet 
Administrative Assistant  
City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  
Planning & Zoning Division 
she/her/hers 
260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 
oneplan@hartford.gov  
Desk: 860-757-9029 
 
Follow us! @DDSHartford 
 
Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, certificate of zoning compliance, 
certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval is desired, an application, application 
fee, and all required supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning Administrator in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. 
Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our Services” to begin the application process.  

 
 
 
Reminder: This e-mail and any attachments are subject to the current HHC email retention policies. Please 
save or store appropriately in accordance with policy.  
 
This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and 
privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, or 
an employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and 
destroy all copies of the original message, including any attachments.  
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Reminder: This e-mail and any attachments are subject to the current HHC email retention policies. Please 
save or store appropriately in accordance with policy.  
 
 
Reminder: This e-mail and any attachments are subject to the current HHC email retention policies. Please 
save or store appropriately in accordance with policy.  
 
 
Reminder: This e-mail and any attachments are subject to the current HHC email retention policies. Please 
save or store appropriately in accordance with policy.  


